Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 6.18.12, Arch Cape Fire Hall 

In attendance: Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Jesse Jones (ECWC/NCWA), Bob Lundy (ECWC/ECFR), Leslie Ryan (ECWC), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC),  Jan Siebert-Wahrmund (ECWC), Charles Dice (ECWC), Troy Laws (ODFW)

There were no guests at tonight’s meeting.

Add to announcements…public meetings this week about proposed changes to marine reserves at Falcon Cove
John moves to accept the minutes, Charles second.  So moved.

Jesse, Charles and Mike attended May 8 Clatsop County planning commissioners meeting.  County staff recommended (in a letter, attached) to not adopt the Arch Cape local wetland inventory (LWI) based on the fact that the county is currently using the wetland maps provided by the LWI and that this method was working fine.  The letter also stated the county’s concern about measure 49. The Ecola Creek Watershed Council (ECWC) had informed the county in 2011 that they would like the county to adopt the LWI.  Mike sat at the commissioner’s table and summarized major points in a letter that he had written as a response to the staff recommendations (Mike’s letter attached).  Points of most interest and discussed at the meeting had to do with the county’s countywide goal 5 element that states it will adopt goal 5 administrative rules when information becomes available.  This point was contested by county planner Jennifer Bunch who said the statement was dated, even though Jesse did find this on the county website.  Another point in the letter was Mike’s research on measure 49.  His points, that an adoption of the LWI would not implicate the county in measure 49 claims and that measure 49 would not come into play if the LWI was drafted for public health and safety reasons (ORS 195.305(3)(b)) were news to those present at the meeting.  The county commissioners, staff and county lawyer seemed intrigued by Mike’s research and reasoning and said that they needed to look into measure 49 more.
Mike also told the commissioners that the Department of State Land (DSL) doesn’t have to check sites first.  

It was then decided at the May 8 meeting not to make a decision or to move on the staff recommendation until further research and discussion occurred.   A work session with the ECWC and commissioners is scheduled for August 14, 2012.

For the workshop, the council would like to come forward with specific examples of how the process is flawed and provide concrete examples from around the county, and wetlands that have been developed because of or in spite of DSL.  Nadia brought up an example from across the street from the Arch Cape fire hall.  If the process is not lead by the county, the owner only goes through the DSL process.  Mike will be preparing case scenarios for the August 14 meeting.  The council will recraft their position and will likely contact DSL ahead of time for some advice.  We showed good volunteerism and will continue to do so.
Discussion followed about the 50 foot buffer issue, design review, process and wetland laws as they pertain to health and safety.  As in the last council meeting, it was brought up that there are lake and wetland overlays in the north county, but not in south county and this is perceived because funding ran out as work continued south.
Scotch broom at highway 101, north Cannon Beach entrance:  Jesse, Jerome and Nadia did some clearing of this area in May but made nary a dent.  Jerome said that it’s not too late to continue to remove it, should we want to schedule another Broombuster day or have the county remove it with machinery.  Less seeds would germinate so it’s still a good idea to take it away. Jesse spoke with Felix at the ODOT county maintenance yard.  He is awaiting repair on a machine that may work for that area. When this device is repaired, and he’s had a chance to look at the steep site, he’ll call Jesse and let her know what they can do.  

Public Works committee work meeting June 13th…Jesse attended this meeting.  On the agenda was the committee’s review of the HLB outfall study memo.  The report/memo was favorably reviewed by the Mayor and most of the committee.  City staff found the report “extremely helpful” and can help come up with a good plan of action, “time to act.” Mark See said that the pet waste program (bags) had been helping and that “outreach on better practices is the only way to affect this.”  He also thought  that successful passage of the a feeding ordinance would also help.  Mark asked the committee for support to do what staff needed to do.   He also reported that the  city of Cannon Beach was successful with a DEQ 319 grant to work on water quality.  He told the committee that the DEQ 319 grant would not have been successful without the help of Charlie Plybon.  He did not know the amount that they would receive at this time.   There was some discussion about the cost of the report (5k), the excessive pages of appendices (125 pages), recent coverage of the high test results at the mouth of Ecola Creek, homes on septic, public works staff signing off on every project now and growing more mushrooms to filter water.  Numerous suggestions and recommendations were included in the memo including smoke testing.  When the Mayor asked Mark about smoke testing, Mark answered that grant funds were coming in for it and the work is budgeted.  When the Mayor asked for any comments from the audience, both Bob Lundy and Charlie spoke up.  Bob brought up the similarity of test results from Gower, the trash rack and Chisana and that it’s an important mystery.  He also said it’s important to do more DNA testing.  Charlie said that he though the report read poorly and that the city just paid 5k to reverify a report that he gave the city in 2009.  He has worked with Mark to identify funding already and told the council that once again, “evaluation of the city infrastructure is primary.”
ECWC discussion: Where do we go next?  

Nadia said the council would like a staff person to resume attending council meetings, at least every other meeting.  It’s important that city remain a collaborative force with the council, as the council is planning to write grants for the Ecola Creek Forest Reserve.  The staff person that attends ECWC meetings can then report to the city on watershed council activities.
Mike-council should move on and spend energy elsewhere because 303d listing will require the city to do something about the water quality.  Mike asked, does the 303d listing mean that the city has to do something now? The city never did the source ID investigation that ECWC asked them to do.  The 5k memo was their answer to the council’s request.
Leslie-is it possible that the city can’t determine what the source is?  Answer-the city hasn’t done the testing that may be able to determine it.  No smoke tests have been done and  almost no DNA testing.   Leslie-are we trying to force the city to do this?  Is it possible to say, we haven’t got very far in three years, can we go forward together now?

What to do with the report and communicae…

1.  Mike and Jesse will write a letter of response to the city once Jesse gets the report from Mark See
2. ECWC would like notice of all future meetings that deal with the source id issue

3. ECWC wants the city  to do a smoke test as recommended by the report
4. Jesse and Mike will talk to Charlie and Randy Bayliss and take the pieces/recommendations

Asbury fish passage/bridge update:  The funding decision from Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board to give 50K towards engineering and design will happen in September.  At that time, the council will convene a meeting of ODOT and others for funding.
Ecola Creek Forest Reserve:   Jesse asked the council about project history with the ECWC inside the reserve-both old and new portions.

~Last year tree planting with Barry Sims and Trout Unlimited
              ~The council has representation on both planning committees

~Several ECWC members were part of group that advocated for the passage of the bond measure, several went door to door.   

Jesse asked for grant writing help.  Bob and Leslie both said they could help and Jan offered to help as well. 
Temp data loggers-The council wants to put data loggers (hobos) in the reserve.
Nadia suggested that the council get them with an OWEB monitoring grant.
Jerome wants to do a fingerling salvage in north fork ecola creek when there are 5 days of good weather.  He has ODFW forms for participants.  Sometime in July would be good, before then if possible. 

Jan: She’s not in favor of a proposed (EPREP group) pedestrian bridge across Ecola Creek that would cost 500k.  This would be next to the first street bridge.  Jan will be attending the meeting to discuss this bridge.  She wanted the watershed council to know about the possibly of this construction activity on Ecola Creek and will report back to the council about it. 

The council chose the dates of July 17th and August 21st as tentative dates for Farmers Market booth.  Bob will get back to Jesse if those dates are available.  Mike will be able to volunteer at the booth.
The meeting adjourned at 6.35.

